
Minutes of the General Committee Meeting   
Held in the Club House 11/6/64. 

 

 

Present:  Captain (R. Clegg) in the chair, Messrs. Dale, Lewis, Jones, Hobson, Howarth, Fiddian,
  Hopkinson, Hartley, Cooper, Lees and Rowley. 
 
  Apologies were received from Messrs. Butlin and Miller for their none (sic)  
  attendance.         
            
  The minutes of the meeting held on the 14th May were read and approved. 
 
Matters  The Captain informed the meeting that he had spoken to Mr. Holden re the voting  
Arising.                procedure at the Annual meeting and Mr. Holden was now satisfied and the matter
  was now closed.        
            
  A long discussion took place with regards to the question of whether the 
  Membership list should be closed, or alternately future applications should be  
  limited to Provisional Membership. In view of the divided opinions of the Committee 
  it was decided to bring this matter up at the next monthly meeting.  
 
General  Accounts passed for payment were £513.11.11  
Committee.              

  Mr. E. Brooks, Head Groundsman will have completed 35 years service with the Club
  during the coming October, and it was resolved that a subscription list should be 
  posted in the Club House to enable members to subscribe to a fund so that a  
  suitable gratuity can be given to him on this auspicious occasion. It was also resolved 
  that Mr. Brooks should be made a Life Member of the Club and this Honour should
  take place on the evening of the 3rd October 1964.    
  
                          Applications for membership were received from the following, which were  
  balloted upon and duly declared elected. 
 

Full Playing Membership   

Mrs. Betty Howarth Proposed by   E. Howarth, Sec. by John Holden 
Mrs Muriel Roberts Proposed by   W Roberts Sec. by John Holden 
Mr. Herbert Worrall Proposed by   J.H. Lewis Sec. by E.B. Hartley 

Mr. Eric Whitehead Proposed by   J.H. Lewis Sec. by E.B. Hartley 
Junior Membership     
Michael J. Bintliffe Proposed by  J.H. Bintliffe Sec. by  ? (sic) 
Phillip J. Bintliffe Proposed by  J.H. Bintliffe Sec. by S. Budds 
Gary Howarth Proposed by   C. Clayton Sec. by W. Roberts 
John Pearson Proposed by  J. Holden Sec. by F.J. Rowley 

 
 
  The following resignation was received and accepted with regret: Malcolm 
  Ramsden. 
 

Correspondence. The National Cash Register Co. Ltd., advised that the Guarantee in respect of the 
 Cash Register expires on 19/6/64, they were prepared to continue the Maintenance
 Agreement for another 12 months for a premium of £2.13.0. It was resolved to 
 accept this offer.        



            
 The Ashton Rotary Club wrote requesting permission to entertain the Glossop Rotary
 Club (Golfing Society), on Thursday evening 25th June, permission granted. 
            
 Application received from the Hulme Grammer (sic) School Old Boys Golfing 
 Association to hold a Competition on 23/7/64, permission granted.  
            
 In view of the numerous complaints received from members in respect of the low 
 returns received from the Fruit Machine, the Secretary was instructed to  
 communicate with the suppliers to ascertain if adjustments could be made to the 
 machine. 

 

   Date of next meeting 9/7/64. 
 

 

R. Clegg  
Captain. 

July 9/64 ………………..  
Date. 


